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Roose Community Primary School



       Information for Parents

Newsletter February 2019
Dear Parents/Carers
Safer Internet Week

Safer Internet Week is a global event that takes place annually. This year it is from Monday 4th until Friday 8th February. Tuesday 5th February is safer Internet Day. The theme for this year is “Together for a better internet”. The children will learn about how to stay safe on the internet, in an age appropriate way. 

Please try to talk to them about this at home as well, as online safety is a big cause for concern in our country at the moment. I have put some website addresses below where you can find information to share with your child about this. If you open the newsletter on our website you should be able to just click on the links rather than having to type them out.
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/2019
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/
https://www.childnet.com/ufiles/online-safety-calendar-2018-2019.pdf
http://gooseberryplanet.com/
We use “Gooseberry Planet” to teach children about internet safety in school, but there is also a parents area where you can find things to do with your children.
As well as staying safe on the internet, it is also important for children to stay safe on their mobile phones. Text messages are really useful, but they can also be used in damaging or bullying ways – especially amongst older primary and secondary aged children. Please be aware what your children are sending and receiving.
Concerns have been expressed in many schools nationally about the current internet craze for the game “Fortnite”. It is a game that children can play together over the internet from different houses or locations. This means that although they can’t see each other they can talk or send messages. Sometimes these messages turn in arguments, often using vocabulary that wouldn’t be acceptable to parents or other adults. Children then worry about things over night and this can lead to arguments or a continuing of the feud in school. Please be aware of what and whom your children are playing with.
School Library

We are delighted that the PTA have given us money to refurbish the school library. New furniture has been ordered and we will soon be installing it and brightening up the unusual library space. As well as new bookcases we have also got a lovely sofa and cosy rug. We will be doing an audit of the books we want to keep and purchasing new ones in the next financial year.

An author’s view of the importance of the school library
(From an article published by the Book Trust)

Maz Evans’s best-selling debut novel Who Let the Gods Out was published in 2017 and since then has had more than 20 award nominations, including the Carnegie Award, Branford Boase and Waterstone’s Children’s Book of the Year. Follow-ups Simply the Quest and Beyond the Odyssey are out now, with book four due out in 2019. She is also a well-known radio broadcaster, songwriter and scriptwriter. We caught up with her to find out why she believes school libraries are important for every pupil.

You are a great supporter of and champion of school libraries. Why do you think school libraries are so important for children and young people?
I’m very proud to be considered a champion of school libraries, thank you. School libraries aren’t just important: they are absolutely vital. Having well-stocked, relevant, current libraries shouldn’t be a luxury in schools, it should be a given. A guiding hand to point children towards “that” book is invaluable to match them with the book that will unlock the Kingdom of Literature for them.

What are the obstacles to children reading for pleasure, and how can schools help overcome these?
Sadly, I think home time is so stretched (speaking as one who knows) that often reading gets squeezed out. We as parents have a massive responsibility to protect it. Schools have similar issues of course, but dedicated reading time is really important. My heart always soars when I visit schools where kids have reading books on the tables and are encouraged to pick them up at any spare moment. A few minutes a day makes a vast difference.

What tips would you give primary school teachers to make the most of even a small library space?
I think children read with more senses than one. A comfortable, inviting space is key – somewhere to cuddle up with a book. Making the books accessible is so important – shelves and shelves of spines are not appealing. Maybe display books that relate to class topics? Or have a different genre per fortnight? Encouraging a pride and ownership of a library is really important too – dedicated library time or library cards can be very successful. Educators are endlessly creative – a bit of imagination goes a very long way.

Barrow Raiders
Barrow Raiders (rugby) are developing greater links and opportunities for schools. We have signed up to take part in these, which sound very exciting. I have copied a part of the email they sent to school so that you can see some of what they are offering.

“This year, as you may be aware if you are a Raiders fan, we have signed three new players from Papua New Guinea. Stargroth, Wartova and Willie are international players. They have played in the semi-final of the World Cup. They are highly experienced, professional, who have coached in their home country. I am lucky enough to have the players working some hours with me on Schools and Community work. The players are very humble and honoured to be given this opportunity and want to make the most of their experiences here. 

We would like your school to benefit from the ideas and projects we are planning. We are targeting Barrow Schools first. 
We are currently formulating a development plan, which will see some, if not all, of the following taking place between now and the end of July:

· Initial coaching workshops in schools with targeted groups of your choosing (SEN/girls only/disadvantaged students etc.)

· Assemblies delivered by the players and myself. Links to curriculum such as Geography and discussion of different cultures. 
· Players will talk about Papua New Guinea, their journey to becoming professional players, Q&A etc. 

· Offer of free places to disadvantaged students, targeted by yourselves, on the Easter/Summer rugby and multi skills camps plus encouraging lots of children to take part. There will be 'Girls Only' camps as well

· The players and I have designed a Rugby skills virtual competition, which we would like a number of Barrow Schools to take part in. 

· School of the Week - schools given free tickets for children and staff to attend a home game, with me as the coordinator. This will include a tour of the stadium, refreshments and a chance to play at half time where appropriate

· A free rugby after school club taking place at Craven Park during the Summer term

· Support with your extra-curricular clubs and friendly fixtures, with a chance to play at the ground

· Support with your Sports Day

These are just a few of the ideas we aim to implement over the coming months, targeting Barrow and Walney Schools in the first instance. Many of these will be free and some will involve costs, just to cover our costs.” 

Parent Consultations
As this term is very short, with the exception of year 6 we will be holding Parent Consultations at the beginning of the summer term. More information about this will be sent home nearer to the time. Please see the slip attached to this letter for booking year 6 Parent Consultations.
Facebook Messenger

Please can you all be aware that if you have an important message to relay to school, you should telephone the school during normal school hours. Some parents have been messaging, instead, about their children being collected at home time. These messages are seldom seen immediately as mobile phones are switched off in the classrooms and staff do not have time to check Facebook or Messenger during the afternoon.

You are welcome to use Messenger to contact school for other reasons, but please note that messages may be seen, but not responded to outside of school hours. In addition, parents should telephone the school office if they want to talk to a member of staff about any issues.
Parking
Please do not park on the zigzag lines outside school or block up the back lanes to the houses on North and South Row. It has been noted that some parents are actually parking across the corners of the roads on the right turns off North Row across from school – this is really dangerous and illegal.

We want all our children to be safe.

Advanced warning of dates for the diaries
	Date
	Event
	Year group
	Times

	

	04 - 08.02.2019
	Safer Internet Week
	All
	All week

	04.02.2019
	Risedale Hall Bible Exhibition
	5 and 6
	Morning

	05.02.2019
	Risedale Hall Bible Exhibition
	4
	Morning

	
	Chinese New Year – year of the Earth Pig
	All
	Afternoon

	06.02.2019
	Poet in Residence (Wordsworth Trust)
	4,5 and 6
	Workshops

	07.02.2019
	Valentines Disco (PTA)
	All
	5.00pm

	08.02.2019
	Dowdales Mary Poppins
	5
	Afternoon

	
	Dock Museum
	2
	Afternoon

	
	Barrow AFC tour
	1
	Afternoon

	15.02.2019
	Foodie Friday (PTA)
	All
	Morning Break

	
	Barrow Raiders Workshop
	4
	Afternoon

	15.02.2019
	Half Term Holiday

	25.02.2019
	Back to school
	All
	8.40am

	26.02.2019
	Basketball with Barrow AFC
	3 to 6
	After school

	01.03.2019
	Sponsored read – Team Evie
	All
	Until 12.03.2019

	04 – 08.03.2019
	Book Week
	All
	All week

	07.03.2019
	World Book Day
	All
	All day

	
	Visit to Brockhole
	5
	All day

	12.03.2019
	Team Evie Assembly
	All 
	9.00am

	15.03.2019
	Red Nose Day
	All
	All day

	20.03.2019
	English Touring Opera Concert
	All
	Morning

	22.03.2019
	World Water Day
	All
	Sessions

	25.03.2019
	Taster day at Dowdales
	5
	All day

	26.03.2019
	Year 6 Parent Consultations
	6
	All day

	
	Mrs Hazzard back to work
	R
	

	27/28.03.2019
	Art and Maths workshops
	All
	Sessions

	29.03.2019
	Mother’s Day Assembly
	All
	2.30pm

	
	Foodie Friday (PTA)
	All
	Morning break

	
	Easter Holiday

	15.04.2019
	Back to school
	All
	8.40am


Yours sincerely

Wendy Jacobs
Headteacher
Year 6 Parent Consultations – Tuesday 26th March

Child’s name __________________________________________
Please tick the chosen time-slots:

	

	09.00 – 10.00am
	

	

	10.00 – 11.00am
	

	

	11.00 – 11.50am
	

	

	1.00 – 2.00pm
	

	

	2.00 – 3.00pm
	

	

	3.30 – 4.30pm
	

	


We will always try to give you an appointment in your chosen time slot. If there are no places left in that slot, we will give you one as close as possible.
Telephone: 01229 838841     Website: www.rooseprimary.co.uk    Email:  admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk


